Village of Loomis
Board Meeting Minutes
July 13, 2021-7:00PM

Loomis Community Building
Present: Mike Thorell, Maxine Berry, Don Masten, Ben Collin, Melanie Freeman

REGULAR MEETING
Chairman Thorell opened the meeting at 7:01PM.

Don moved and Maxine seconded to approve the previous month’s regular meeting minutes.
Motion carried 4/0.

Melanie arrived at 7:03PM.

Chairman Thorell expressed gratitude to Randy Lienemann and Randy Louthan for their efforts
in cleaning up storm debris around town after the recent storm.

Ben moved and Melanie seconded that the following claims be approved and paid as
presented: NE Department of Revenue 322.90, Internal Revenue Service 1,910.08, NE
Department of Revenue 346.15, Micheal J Pristavec 50.00, ATC Communications 214.85,
Bader's Highway and Street 13,472.00, Card Services 1,221.13, CHS Agri-Service Center
702.36, Creston Fertilizer - Holdrege 205.15, General Glass of Holdrege 255.29, Holdrege Auto
Parts, Inc. 492.77, Holdrege Daily Citizen 34.78, Johnson Service Company 3,564.00, Loomis
Baseball Commission 375.00, Loomis Music Association 20.00, Menards 1,369.22, Michael
Todd & Company 224.83, Municipal Chemical Supply 1,100.00, Nebraska Public Health
Environmental Lab 35.00, Nebraska Rural Water Association 125.00, Paulsen, Inc. 300.00,
Schaben Sanitation, Inc. 2,965.07, Southern Power District 2,693.00, Svoboda’s Ace Hardware
487.97, Central District Health Department 51.00; Wages 5,711.60; Motion carried 5/0.

Past due utility bill report for this month was reviewed by the board.

Keith Fagot, President of Loomis Community Club, extended an invitation to the Village Board to
come to the Praise, Picnic, and Parade on Sunday, August 15th in Loomis.

Dana Daniels from Miller and Associates presented a recommendation for the Windsor Street
Project. The project entails concrete removal and replacement and inlet construction.

Don made a motion and Maxine seconded to accept the proposal presented by Miller and
Associates: McCandless Contracting for $1,120.00 and S&S for $10,900.00 for their services
for the Windsor Street Project. Motion carried 5/0.



Patricia Thorell addressed the board concerning the dogs running at large issue. Board took
concern under consideration and will post in the Post Office the Ordinance 90.28 detailing
“‘Running At Large.”

The board briefly discussed the upcoming budget and the preparation for the budget.

Next meeting will be Monday, August 9, 2021 at 7:00PM.

With no further business, Chairman Thorell adjourned the meeting at 8:01PM.

ATTEST: APPROVED:
MJ Pristavec, Village Clerk Mike Thorell, Chairman



